ASHTON VALE PRIMARY SCHOOL

PTA MEETING

Wednesday 10 April 2013 at 3.15pm
Present: Helen (Chair), Viv (Headteacher), Sharon (Secretary), Nancy
	Item
	
	Action

	1.
	Apologies 
Apologies were received from Suzanne (Vice Chair), Karen P (Treasurer), Alison, Sam D and Lyn. 
	

	2.
	Minutes of previous meeting
Minutes of PTA meeting held 11 March 2013 were discussed and agreed.
	

	3.

	Matters arising/updates
Sensory garden
£800 ring fenced from previous academic year.  Eight responses received out of 30 people emailed to complete online survey - all were in favour of funding the Sensory Garden project.  Helen is applying to the Better Bedminster Community Chest Fund for £1,600 (part funding), although if we do get funding, it may not be for the full amount.  Helen will take photos of the area to send with the application.  Total cost of project estimated at £2,300.  The Story Telling Chair has been installed over the holidays.  
Recycling collection new dates – Monday 10 June 2013
Helen is arranging a new date to recycle all the old library books.

A separate recycling collection to be arranged for Monday 10 June.  Agreed to promote a single date.  Use A-board, advertise in newsletter etc.  

Disco – Thursday 21 March, 5.30pm-7pm
Thank you to everyone who helped organise the disco.  A profit of £251.03 was raised.  DJ has been booked for Leavers’ Disco.
	HS

HS
All/VC

	4.
	Finance update 
Update at next meeting.   
	KP

	5.
	Committee members 2013/2014 – Elections at next meeting

Elections are due to take place at the next meeting.  Helen explained she does not wish to stand as Chair, but would be around to help out.  She would like to see an elected Chair bring new ideas and push PTA forwards.  Sharon to email Committee members to find out if they are going to stand.   
It was agreed to plan to elect new Committee in the new academic year.   Date agreed as Wednesday 2 October 2013, to encourage new parents.
	SJB

	6.
6. cont.
	Head and staff update
New footballs (Mr Rees)

£49.90 ring fenced from last meeting to fund 10 new footballs, size 4 at £4.99 each.  
New netball skirts/shorts (Miss Lobb)
£150 ring fenced from last meeting to fund 12 netball skirts in September term. 

Gromit Unleashed (1 July – 7 September 2013)

Gromit is now sat in reception area.  Helen will ask Mrs Carpenter for invoice.  Approximately £400 ring fenced.
New curtains for hall

Eight responses out of 30 people emailed to complete online survey.  All were in favour of funding the blackout curtains project for the hall.

Suzanne has received a quote from The Curtain Company Limited at a cost of £2,920 plus VAT.  £774 can be deducted from this quote, as they have quoted for curtains on both sides of the hall, reducing total to £2,146 plus VAT.  Ask to re-cost.
Helen will ask Suzanne if she could organise two further quotes for comparison and speak to Mrs Carpenter to see if she has details of other curtain suppliers.
Viv has spoken to Mrs Carpenter and arranged for the funding to initially be provided by the school.  PTA to reimburse school.  Would like to organise curtains to be installed in time for Leavers’ disco if possible.

Leavers’ library books

Viv will arrange for new library books to be chosen by Year 6 pupils, who will sign and leave as legacy to the school.  Estimated cost £150 to be ring fenced.
	KP/ C/F
KP/ C/F
HS/KP
SH

HS/SH
VC/KP

	7.

7. cont.
	Events – April to July 2013
Trust quiz night – Friday 12 April 2013, 7.30pm at Hen & Chicken
Taking place this coming Friday.  There are a few tickets still available to anyone who would like to come along.

Sponsored event – w/c: 8 April 2013

Taking place this week.  Unfortunately sponsorship forms sent out at end of term were not updated from last year, so advertised incorrect fundraising projects, but it was noted that a paragraph had also been included in the accompanying end of term newsletter, explaining where the sponsorship money would be spent.   Each class usually chooses their own sponsored event.   

Movie night – Thursday 23 May 2012, 3.15pm to 5.30pm
To be advertised with returning slip in newsletter with deadline Wed 22 May. 

Attendance lists need to be available day prior to event and given to teachers.

Helen will look at movie options.  Use Portakabins.  Agreed refreshments as juice cartons, crisp and biscuits.  Please let Helen or Sharon know if you can help.

Fathers’ Day after school club – w/c: 10 June 2013

Helen will send an email to PTA to find out who could help with the after school club.  Cost £3 per item, per child.  If there are enough volunteers, a slip can be put in the weekly newsletter to establish interest.

Family bingo night – Friday 21 June 2013, 6.30pm to 8.30pm (Postponed)
It was decided to postpone this event until September/October 2013.
New Parents’ Evening – Date TBC

Help with refreshments, meet, greet new parents.

Ice lolly sale – Wednesday 10 July 2013

New date agreed.  Takes place after school.  Agreed to sell ice lollies only.
Disco – Thursday 11 July 2013 (Leavers’ Celebration), 5.30-7pm

DJ has been booked.  Viv will speak to Mrs Wigginton to establish class preferences and ask her to liaise with Sam D who is helping to organise the event.  Lyn has also offered to help.  
Helen will ask Alison if she would be willing to produce the photo CD.  
Helpers required at the event.
Summer BBQ – Friday 19 July, 6-9pm

Mr Rees is considering running inter-house matches on the evening of the BBQ.

Helen will speak to Jenny regarding the raffle.  Pre-selling raffle tickets can raise around £350.

Tombola stall to be run by Lyn, Sam and Ali.  There will be a non-uniform day that day for prizes.

Helen will look into booking go-karts.

A working party should ideally meet several times prior to event.
	HS/VC
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	8.


	Events – September to December 2013
New parents’ welcome – Wednesday 25 September 2013, 3.15pm

Agreed to promote PTA meeting and elections.
Family bingo night - September/October 2013, 6.30pm-8.30pm date TBA
It was agreed to hold a family bingo night during September/October Date TBA.
Disco – Thursday 24 October 2013, 5.30pm-7pm

Helen will book DJ.

Christmas Craft Fair – Saturday 30 November 2013, 1pm-4pm
Helen will begin to book stalls and Father Christmas

Movie night – Friday 6 December 2013, 3.15pm-5.30pm

Christmas presents for parents/carers – Dates TBC December 2013

Fundraising merchandise

It was felt that a calendar with photos of children in birthday months would be a really nice idea to sell in the lead up to Christmas.  Preparation will need to begin in September.  Helen will look up supplier.

Post meeting note:  Nancy is going to look into options available.
	C/F

HS

HS
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	9.


	Any other business

Breakfast Club/PTA cupboard

Helen will advise of a date to clear the PTA cupboard and will advise Mrs Tonkin/Mrs Thomas.

Yellow Moon Catalogue

Any funds raised due to orders placed from Spring catalogue will be noted in the next quarter. 
Fundraising totalizer

The idea of a totalizer being used for future fundraising projects was discussed.  It was felt that it would not be appropriate for the present project of fundraising for curtains, but should be considered for future fundraising targets.
	HS

C/F

	10.
	Date of Next Meeting(s)
WEDNESDAY 2 OCTOBER 2013 and will include election of Committee.
New members are always welcome - please do come and join us.

http://bit.ly/ashton-vale-parents
(facebook address)

http://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/ashtonvaleprimary/
(easyfundraising address for all your on-line purchases)
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